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training-see where in somle respects
perhaps we are wasting our time in
comparatively uiseless efforts, how in
other directions we muist train and
strengthen ou rselves more thorough.
]y if we are to do good work in years
to corne? Thus the Alumni Confer-
ence may be a great stimnulus and
benefit to both tindergraduates and
Alumni.

The programme for this year pro-
mises to be an excellent one. The
topics are tiot mierely professional
ones such as would iuterest theologic-
ai graduates alone. In their range
they are broad enotugh to include the
best and niost recent subjects of theo-
logical, philosophical, literary and
economic character. It is to be hoped
that the attendance will be large, and
we know that ail who attend will find
the sessions profitable and thoroughly
enj oyable.

For some years the City of Ottawa,
the home of otîr esteerned Chancellor,
has been greatly interested in the
w ork, of Queen's University. Just
110w a vigo'rous canvass in support of
the Endowment fund is in full swing
there under the leadership of Rev.
Robert Laird. He is being actively
aided by the Queen's University
Alumni Society of Ottawa. Principal
Gordon and Prof. Dyde also spent a
few days in the city assisting in thet
opening of the campaign.

.On Friday evening, Oct. l3th, as
meeting was held in the Normal
School Hall at which were discussed v
the dlaims of the Umniversity for a lib- a
eral support. Mr. F. H. Chrysier,
K.C., President of the local Alumni
Society, occupied the chair, and Prin-
cipal Gordon, Prof. Dyde and Rev. c
Mr. Laird addressed the Alumni, and c

the Presbytery Colnmittee appointed
to look after the matter in Ottawa.
The endowment scheme was cordial-
ly endorsed by the Meeting and ar-
rangements were made for assisting
Rev. Mr. Laird iii bis work. On Sun-
day, Oct. l5)th, the dlaims of the Uni-
versity were presented to the congre-
gations of six of the Presbyterian
churches by Principal Gordon, Prof,
Dyde and Rev. Mr. Laird. The speak-
ers clearly set forth the value of
Q ueenl's, îlot onlly to the Presbyterian
chutrchi but ta the nation, and mnade
strong appeals for its support.

Already gratifying success lias
been met with. Last winter Mr.
David Maclaren subscribed $5,000 to
the fund, and we tuclerstaîîd that
lately several other simiilar sums have
been received and many snîaller
amfouints. AIl the Ottawa newspapers
have heartily endorsed Queen 's
dlaims, and with the hundred ruera-
bers of the Queen's Alumni Society
supporting the scheme actively and
enthusiastically we look for large re-
sults.

About the end of September Rev.
Mr. Laird and Prof. Dyde înstituted
a similar campaign in Brockville
Presbytery, and it is still being car-
ried on by friends there. Many of
ÇQueen's iflost enthusiastic graduates
are within the bouinds of this presby-
:ery, iîot ouly in the churches, but oc-
:upying position in the Collegiate In-
;titutes and High Schools of Brock-
ille, Morrisburg, Prescott, Kempt-
ille, Iroquois and Athens, so that we
re not surprised to find good success
as been reported.

Rev. T. C. Brown, M.A., bas re-
eived and will, we understand, ac-
ept the unanimnous cali to, St. An-


